

To: North Carolina APCO Members

From: North Carolina APCO Chapter Presidents

Date: 21 January 2020

Re: Call for Applicants –North Carolina APCO Interim Second Vice President

During the January 2020 Chapter Meeting, Immediate Past President Brett Wrenn and First Vice President Stephanie Conner announced they have both accepted new employment which will require them to resign their positions from the North Carolina APCO Executive Board.

Pursuant to the bylaws of the Chapter, effective February 1, 2020, the Chapter President has appointed Past President Ray Gilleland as acting Immediate Past President and Second Vice President Christine Moore will advance to the office of First Vice President where she will serve in an acting capacity until the beginning of her regular term in May 2021.

North Carolina APCO is currently seeking applicants interested in serving in an interim role as the Chapter's Acting Second Vice-President through May 2021. A nominee will be selected by the Chapter President and presented for confirmation by majority vote of the Executive Board as prescribed in bylaws. Once confirmed, the nominee will serve as the Acting Second Vice President until the next regular election of officers in May 2021 where he or she may then run for a full term in office.

Potential nominees must be a full member of North Carolina APCO and will be expected to represent the overall objectives and mission of North Carolina APCO while serving as a member of the Executive Board. Participation and attendance at all Board and bimonthly Chapter Meetings is required.

Interested applicants should submit the following:

- Current Resume
- Letter of intent to include details of any current or previous leadership experience; and an explanation of any previous experience that has prepared you to serve on the Executive Board.

The nominee will be required to provide a letter of support of his or her agency head prior to their final confirmation. This support is vital to a nominee's success as a member of the Executive Board.

Applicants should submit all requested information by email to presidents@ncapco.org no later than 5:00pm EST on Friday, January 31, 2020. A confirmation email will be sent upon receipt.

We hope that you will join us in wishing Brett and Stephanie all the best as they advance their careers in support of our industry. The Executive Board of North Carolina APCO has been duly elected and entrusted with the authority of the Chapter Membership to make appointments and act on the Chapter's behalf. We welcome any questions by email to presidents@ncapco.org and thank you in advance for your support as we work diligently to select a qualified candidate to fill this critical role as quickly as possible.

Sincerely,

Grayson Gusa, RPL

Chapter President

Christine Moore, ENP Second Vice President Stephanie Conner, CPE, RPL

First Vice President

Brett Wrenn

Immediate Past President